
SMITHSONIAN INSTITUTION 
UNITED STATES NATIONAL MUSEUM 

WASHINGTON, D. C. 20560 

Mr. Oscar E. Monnig 
29 Chelsea Drive 
Fort Worth, Texas 76115 

Dear Oscar: 

October 20, 1966 

We are accessioning 313.1 grams of the Tishomingo, 
Oklahoma, iron as a gift from you. This sample has been 
studied many t i mes and we hope to present papers on i t 
at the November meetings. 

Thus far, no one from Oklahoma has called me with any­
thing in relation to your find, so I hope by now you have 
acquired the sample. The point of discovery should be part 
of the publ i shed record. I hope you can get the legal problems 
taken care of, and then you will be able to give me the locat i on 
of this find. 

With best wishes to you and Mrs. Monnig, I remain. 

Cordially yours, 

E, P. Henderson 
Research Associate 
Division of Meteorites 

P.S. Enclosed you will find your two pictures of the Tishomingo. 


